

Feb 27, 2024

Dear Responsible Parties and Families:

Below are the current outbreak numbers for Assisted Living and the Health Care Center. Diven House, Good Shepard Way (i.e. memory care support neighborhood) and the Health Care Center continue to be in outbreak status. The Maryland Health Department requires two weeks with no further positive cases for an outbreak status to be removed. We continue to follow all guidelines for tracking, testing and monitoring symptoms.

When visiting, visitors:

- Must be screened prior to visiting
- Should visit when feeling well and refrain from visiting when feeling ill (e.g., experiencing flu or cold-like symptoms)
- Wear a mask, which is required for resident and team member safety, during the entire visit

Total positive residents:

Diven House assisted living: 0

• Good Shepard Way memory care: 0

• Health Care Center: 1

Total positive team member: 1

We will continue these measures during the outbreak and provide updates if there are any changes.

Sincerely,

Heather Howlett, NHA
Director of Health Services